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Mr. Glen D. Brown, Chief
Technical Program Branch
United States
Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region IV
611 Ryan Plaza Drive, Suite 1000
Arlington, Texas 76012

Dear Mr. Brown:

As a result of the routine safety inspection conducted by
your office on June 14, 1982, and the subsequent notice of
violation, Edmond Memorial Hospital has taken the following
corrective steps in the areas where violations were identified.

1. (a) Violation - The survey meter was not calibrated
annually as required.

Corrective Action - The survey meter will be
calibrated at least annually in
accordance with NRC regulations.
A back-up survey meter has been
ordered.

(b) Violation - Dose preparation and injection areas
were not surveyed daily with a survey
meter as required.

Corrective Action - Effective June 15, 1982, daily
surveys of the dose preparation and in-
jection areas were begun. Daily surveys

'',

| will continue with reviews conducted
quarterly by the staff radiologist.

(c) Violation - Records of contamination surveys on

|
incoming packages have not been

|
adequately maintained.
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Corrective Action - Effective June 15, 1982,
records of contamination surveys on
incoming packages are being maintained
in a log book. The staff radiologist
will conduct a quarterly review of
these records.

2. Violation - Sealed calibration sources have not been
tested for leakage and/or contamination at
least every six months.

Corrective Action - The following sealed calibration
sources were tested for_ leakage and/or con-
tamination on June 15, 1982:

Co-57 2.77 mci
Ba-133 231 uCi
Cs-137 190 uCi

Sealed calibration sources will be tested
at least every six months. A log will be
maintained on tests conducted. The staff
radiologist will review the log quarterly.

Should you have any question regarding corrective actions taken,
please feel free to call.

Sincerely,

e

1 A. Hart
inistrator


